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	Topics of Discussion
	Recommendations
	Action Steps

	National Updates
Elaine engaged members of the workgroup who participated in national conferences, etc. to share on relevant topics.
National Conference of State Legislators (CT)
Doug Edwards offered highlights of the recent meeting at the legislature that focused on Home Visitation, including fatherhood engagement initiatives.
Maternal Infant Early Childhood Home Visitation (MIECHV) Team meetings in Chicago

Grace Whitney initiated the update on the MIECHV Team meeting in Chicago that occurred in early June.  Other members of the workgroup that participated in the meeting included, Darcy Lowell, Karen Foley-Schain, Donna Maselli and Elaine Z.

The meeting included teams from 6-7 other states that presented on the home visitation models being utilized.  The goal was to develop strategies of integrating home visitation into the overarching early childhood education system.
States shared similar challenges relating to desires to minimize duplication and silos, while sharing resources that would facilitate central referral processes, more alignment of systems and services, and less competition.

The Connecticut Team agreed that the Colorado framework for integration would be an asset to the plans in our state.  

Copies of the Colorado framework were distributed and reviewed by the workgroup.
The Connecticut Recommendations from the Chicago meeting were reviewed by the group.  (See posted Workgroup Resources)

Workgroup members inquired about the current status of the most recent Home Visitation grants.  Group informed that the new round of grants is committed to the expansion of Parents as Teachers and Child First.
National Association of Philanthropy & Parent Leadership (Orlando Meeting)
Marilyn Calderon shared her response to a convening of philanthropists, parents and parent led organizations that asserted the message of, “Children are everyone’s business.”

The meeting offered presentations that focused on strategies to move communities toward a shared vision and timeline of actions.
Continuum of Parent Leadership
Dawn H.-B. initiated the discussion on existing communities where there is a focus on a continuum of parent leadership.

Meriden identified as a community that promotes a parent leadership continuum, reinforced by the recently established Family Zone.

Middletown was also identified as a community with a full time staff committed to family engagement, a community advisory board, and active involvement of Parent Leadership Training Institute alumnae.

The question was raised as to how a parent would self-select to get involved in parent leadership trainings.  The group informed of Info-line as a resource to inform parents of their options and strategic outreach by parent leadership programs through community events.
Coordination of Family Engagement Trainings

The target for family engagement trainings was immediately identified as “people that work with families.”
The group informed that DCF is very interested in trainings on Trauma, a training area previously identified by the workgroup.
In addition, it was shared that agencies are attempting to standardize risk of trauma by attending to the adverse events in the lives of children that lead to poor outcomes in their adult lives.  (See Adverse Childhood Experiences Study)
	In reviewing the Colorado Framework points were raised for consideration,

· Whether the intent of the tool is to reflect a policy narrative or a guide for individual providers,

· Do we want agencies to see themselves within the framework;

· Is this to be an operational document?

The workgroup voted to accept the Colorado Framework, with consideration given to the possible dual function of the framework to inform state level cross-agency collaboration and as a tool to operationalize local community collaborations.
A review of the CT Recommendations highlighted the importance of creating opportunities for joint trainings across home visitation models.

Project Director recommended that a presentation be done to the Cabinet to increase understanding of the current status of the home visitation grants being overseen by DPH.  September was agreed upon as a reasonable timeline for that presentation.
The resonating strategy for convening was through storytelling and highlighting the parent voice.

The recommended approach was to build on the strengths of parents as they move from poverty to leadership roles, and on to community contribution.

Other parent leadership models were suggested for integration on the continuum, to include Healthy Start and the Community Health Workers model being used in other states.

In response to the question of, “What can this group be doing to expand the parent leadership continuum,” the following recommendations were made for workgroup members, to consider the leverage points of Discovery community planning and the role of parents and assessing where parent leadership fits into the objectives of our roles/organizations.

A caution was offered by workgroup member to ensure that tools being adopted by agencies in an attempt to standardize risk should be evidence based.   
Dr. Alice Forrester, of Clifford Beers Clinic, identified as a resource for guidance on trainings relating to Trauma, as she is involved in an annual Connecticut Conference on Trauma.
It was reiterated that trainings must focus on the need for an “asset-based approach” when engaging families, especially those impacted by Trauma.  The Substance Abuse and Mental Health Services Administration (SAMHSA) was also identified as a resource for trauma informed approaches to community connections.
	Workgroup members agreed that they would commit time to populating the Colorado Framework with Connecticut relevant data.  Members expressed special interest in different aspect of the Framework:

Grace Whitney interested in the process of developing action steps from the framework.
Jen Carroll is interested in elements relating to family supports.

Doug Edwards is interested in taking a closer look at the Colorado Framework to assess what is missing.

Grace W. identified as a resource with the history of Head Start developing a system of cross training with the Department of Children and Families.

Donna Maselli, of DPH, agreed that the most recent Home Visitation grants may also represent opportunities for collaboration on trainings.  Decision on the extent of collaboration is pending the approval of the recently submitted budgets for those grants.
The workgroup to consider mapping upcoming opportunities for joint trainings on topics such as Trauma, Literacy, Fatherhood, and Special Healthcare Needs.  The suggestion of the Childhood Conversations Conference coming up in April 2013 was raised as an ideal opportunity.
Jennifer Carroll agreed to conduct a presentation to the workgroup on families with special healthcare needs to raise awareness of how the issues of these families overlap into multiple areas, including professional development of the workforce.



